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TommyTots
Pre-School

SUTTON VILLAGE HALL
(St Thomas’ Hall)

Sutton-in-Craven
Where pre-school education is fun!

Children from 2 to
school intake

Monday - 9.00am - 11.30am and
12.30pm - 3.00pm
Tuesday. Wednesday and
Thursday 9.15 - 12 noon

Free places available to 3 & 4

year olds. For full prospectus
contact 637734/630912

www.tommytotspre-school.co.uk

0.F.S.T.E.D. registered/committee run group

The Brene Gillry

David Binns Fine Art

Pictures, Prints, Miniatures, Cards,
Wildlife, Farmlife & local subjects
Celebrating 25 years in business -

A lifetime in art

Cowling, Tel /Fax: 632774
Gallery: 636892

Bob & Chris Young
Estimates without obligation

WEST LANE GARAGE

ICI APPROVED BODY SHOP
RE-SPRAYING ¢ ACCIDENT REPAIRS

PROMPT SERVICE

WEST LANE
SUTTON-IN-CRAVEN, KEIGHLEY

Tel: Cross Hills 636906
Mobile: 07879 492752

-

SUTTON

10th August 2004 will be long
remembered in Sutton. Torrential rain
caused the worst flooding in the village
for over 30 years. Holme Beck burst its
banks and caused devastation in
several areas. Sutton Fields, Manse
Way, Rowan Garth, Meadow Lea, The
Hawthorns and The Coppice were badly
affected with many properties being
flooded to a depth of several feet. The
park, football field and cricket field
were also flooded.
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PTEMBER 2004

FLOODS

The “Dunkirk Spirit” was very evident as
neighbours, council employees and
emergency services did whatever they
could. The Council’s emergency plan
was put into action and South Craven
School was made ready to take any
residents evacuated from their
properties. Fortunately, the emergency
accommodation wasn't needed, but
many houses were left uninhabitable
and it will take months for the damage
to be repaired.

Emmott &
Brac“eg

David Brook
Funeral Service

Cl’]aPCI of Rest,
Kcigl’]ley Road, Cowling

For Persona] 24 hour service

contact:
R. Clark - 01535 652918
D. Brook - 01555 63483

Serving the South Craven vi”ages
for over BAF Years

NAFD Prepagmcnt scheme available

The Korner

Holme Lane Café & Takeaway

Tel: 01535 632998

OPENING TIMES
Mon 8.30 - 5pm
Tues, Wed, Thurs 8.30am - 9pm
Friday 8.30am - 10.30pm
Sat 9am - 12.30pm & 4pm - 10.30pm

DELIVERY SERVICE AVAILABLE

J.P Mewies & Co.

SOLICITORS

How can we help?
Wills

Conveyancing

Family Law

Personal Injury

01756 799000

SUTTON

Funday dawned and the village became
a hive of activity with floats being
prepared and children being dressed up
in readiness for the procession. A team
of helpers set up the marquee and
market stall in the park, energy levels
being sustained with the traditional
bacon sarnie. Weather was the main
topic of the morning - will it, won't it - it
seemed inevitable that the rain would
appear at some point and it was a case
of keeping fingers crossed that the
procession and afternoon would be fine.

Fortunately, the rain held off for most of
the afternoon and crowds flocked in

FUNDAY

their hundreds to line the route of the
procession and fill the park. Everyone
had a good time and the event was very
successful in every way.

The heavy rain did come towards the end
of the afternoon, ensuring all the helpers
got a good soaking as they dismantled
stalls and cleared everything away.

We would like to thank everybody who
helped in any way, particularly those
who took part in the procession. It's
great to see that this tradition is still
alive and well in Sutton - may it continue
for years to come!

Sutton Playgroup

South Craven Baptist Church
Hall, Holme Lane
Sessions; Mon, Wed, Thurs,

Fri, 9.00 am - 11.30 am

Fri, extended to 1.00 pm for
Pre-Schoolers only
All 3 & 4 year olds eligible for
Four FREE sessions per week

Successfully OFSTED inspected

Phone Sharon for further details
635144 or feel free to call in
and see us

Mark Hargreaves

GENERAL HANDYMAN

All Interior &
Exterior Domestic

Maintenance
undertaken

Estimates Free ')

Tel: 01535 637248

Can the Spirit of Sutton Corn Mill read your mind? Visit www.sutton-in-craven.org.uk and find out




ages and interests enjoying a pleasant
drink and a cake in the recently modernized
Park Pavilion. Everyone is encouraged to
come along and support the venture. It is
open from 11am and on some days it
remains open into the evening.

Sutton Parish
Council
Members 2004

Chairman Neil Whittaker 630302
Vice Chairman Steve Morrell 634507
Geraldine Dodds 630813

Steve Harker 634214

David Harrison 630605

Betty Hawkins 635134

Steve Place 631249

Barbara Smith 632083

Chris Suri 632352

Roy Wilkinson 634343

Clerk Kath Emott 633503

Lost and Found

1. A pushchair was found abandoned in
Main Street outside the Park. It can be
reclaimed from the Pavilion.

2. The small room in the Pavilion is now
available for meetings at a charge of £5 per
morning or afternoon session. Tel: 07963
970546.

3. The recently completed multi-sports
complex is now fully operational and
bookings can be made at the Pavilion or by
phoning 07963 970546.

4. Areminder that Craven District Council
will be happy to pick up, free of charge,
waste household items such as fridges,
washing machines, cookers, mattresses.
Tel: 01756 706333.

5. The good news at the Clough is that a
new and very attractive wooden bridge has
been constructed at the Hall Drive entrance.
The bad news is that cycles and motor bikes
have been careering around upsetting
people out enjoying a quiet stroll. Even cars
have been seen attempting to enter the
Clough. Please notify the Police if you
witness any of this anti-social behaviour.
Tel: Crosshills and Skipton 01756 793377;
North Allerton Headquarters 01609 783131.

2. There have been a number of jackets
and jumpers left in the Pavilion Tea Room
and they are waiting to be claimed.

Council News

1. Pavilion Tea Room

The Tea Room opened on 1 June and it is
proving to be a success,with villagers of all

6. The Council has decided to regularly
report in the Newsletter the incidents of
vandalism and the cost to the Council Tax
payers of Sutton. It is pleasing to report
that damage to the Pavilion toilets has now
been greatly reduced due to the opening of
the Tea Room and the vigilance of the staff.
It is planned to replace the young children’s
swings which had been thoughtlessly
damaged and then had to be removed for
safety reasons. The cost will be
approximately £350.

*PARTY *

in the Pavilion

Hire the ALL WEATHER PITCH
and the Pavilion for a Sporty
Party, £10 per hour.
Sporty Party Plates available at
£2.95 per head.

Hire a room in the pavilion for a
traditional party, £10 per hour.

Traditional party plates available at
£2.95 per head.

Catering includes decorations, balloons,
plates, cups, napkins and food.

BOOK NOW!

7. Itis hoped that in the very near future a
shelter will be erected at the bus stop
outside the Village Hall. Many months ago
a group of people attended the Public
Participation section of the monthly Council
meeting and made clear their desire for a
shelter at this location. The delay has been
caused by the number of committees the
plans had to pass through but hopefully it
will be in place before the bad weather is
upon us.

For further information please
see a member of staff in the
pavilion or telephone:
07963 970546, 07963
513726 or 07970 455851

David’s DISCOS

Wide variety of music,
Party dances a speciality,
Reasonable Rates,
Full Sound-to-Light ;
show, Bubble, Mini Foam ™&
and Haze Effects, For all Occasions.

Home: 01535 636639
Mobile: 07763 714869

. Email: davids_discos@hotmail.com

Mortgage and Financial Services

For completely Independent Mortgage Advice & Financial Planning

“We work on your behalf to protect what you have and
=4 provide for what you want.”

FSA
\ Call Beverley on 0845 123 5546
&nm 18 Station Road ° Cross Hills  Keighley
- email: info@keltus.co.uk web: www.keltus.co.uk

ort gage

Code

Authorised and Regulated by the Financial Se s Authority.

or other loan secured on it.

Your home is at risk if you do not keep up repayments on a mor

Cross Hills FC

Here we go again, two minutes after the
end of last season the 2004-05 season is
up and running. August 7th saw the first
games in tis year's campaign.

The first team, who are promoted to
Division | in the West Lancashire League,
entertained Milnthorpe Corinthians at our
Sutton Fields ground and got off to a
cracking start. Playing some delightful
football they thoroughly demoralised the
visitors and ran out 6-0 winners. Let's
hope this is a foretaste of things to come -
although, | am sure, we will be facing
stiffer opposition in the coming months.

The second team, who have entered the
West Lancashire League Reserve Division
for the first time, narrowly lost their first
match away against Wyre Villa at their
Blackpool ground, 2-1 being the final score.
Playing at this level is a new venture for
most of the lads but knowing the keen-ness
and ability of the squad | am sure that they
will soon adjust to the higher standard of
competition.

The third team and our new Junior side will
not be starting their campaigns for a few
weeks. May | wish them good luck for the
coming season. After further ground
improvement work has been carried out in
the close season the pitch is in perfect
condition. The visitors and referee all
commented on the standard of the playing
surface at the opening games. We, as a
club, are determined to maintain the
standard for our players and their
opponents.

Finally, at the start of what is going to be a
long, hard season may | wish all players and
officials a happy and successful 2004-05
campaign. To our supporters, | can assure
you of a warm welcome as Sutton Fields and
some good foothall. Anyone reading this
who hasn't been to see us yet, please give
us a visit - we will be delighted to see you.
Refreshments are availble throughout the
afternoon, served by my own fair hand.
Now that's an offer you can't refuse!

All the best.
Barrie Pearce (Chairman)

Stop Press. The pitch and club house were
flooded to a depth of 4ft on 10th August.
The £4,000 spent on pitch improvements
during the off season has been wiped out
and the tractor has been written off.

DISCO!

for 11 to 15 year olds
Village Hall
Saturday October 16th
7.00pm to 9.00pm

AIRE VALLEY

Manufacturers
of quality made
to measure
PVCu windows,
doors and
conservatories

PERSONAL,
FRIENDLY & MORE
IMPORTANTLY AN
HONEST SERVICE
ASSURED

FOR A FREE
COMPETITIVE
QUOTE PHONE:

01535 634788 or 632690
Fax: 01535 636775

or visit our showroom

BRIDGE ROAD,
SUTTON-IN-CRAVEN, KEIGHLEY

A. Spare

ELECTRICAL
INSTALLATION

24 WALKER CLOSE
GLUSBURN « BD20 8PW
TELEPHONE: 01535 635212
MOBILE: 07976 238129

J. BOOKER
ROOFING CONTRACTOR
Slating ¢ Tiling  Built-up Felt
Roofing ¢ Also VELUX Windows

m 01535 637063
Mobile: 07774 223891

* Harry McClennon”’

28 Hall Drive, Sutton-in-Craven
Keighley BD20 7NH
Telephones: 01935 631457 }j
Mobile: 07970 494330

All aspects of building undertaken
Interior and exterior walling - pointing
plastering - chimney and roof repairs
window replacement

fireplaces fencing - patios etc. g

crazy paving - stone

lie Lufet Gift

CaPture the Character”

PEN & INK Drawmg

of your own home once
sketched never Forgotten

¢ Business Cards

> Letterheads Greetmgs Cards

Phone Chris 01535 633924




Local Venues number 7:

Exhibition Cross Hills
Naturalists’ Society 1904-2004

To celebrate their centenary, an exhibition will
be held in St Peter’s Church Hall on Saturday
25th September 2004 from 10.00am to
4.30pm. The exhibition is to be opened by Dr
Tim Thorn, ecologist for the Yorkshire Dales
National Park.

Many items of local history, natural
archaeology including white MOLES will be on
display, also with contributions by the
Microscopic Group.

Founded in 1904 as a male society, they
received a request to join from a lady. This had
to be decided by two bachelor members; they
did in her favour in 1907.

Current President is Miss J Kendrew, a former
one was Mrs Doris Brigg, nee Stell. There are
approximately 100 members and an average
winter attendance of 70.

They have published a book of past and present
activities, available at the exhibition. More
details will appear in the local press and on
local village notice bards. This will be one of
the most interesting events held in the locality,
please come and visit us.

Doris Riley

SUTTON PHARMACY
47 Main Street,
Sutton-in-Craven
« Healthcare Advice
* FREE Prescription,
Collection & Delivery Service

Tel: 01535 633126

SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL
INDEPENDENT PHARMACY

South Craven Retired
Men's Forum &
Probus Club

Yes, wasn't it much simpler when we were
called "Sutton Retired Men’s Forum™?
There were reasons for the changes.
However, the new session of the Forum will
start on Tuesday 5th October 2004 at the
South Craven Baptist Church Hall, Holme
Lane, Sutton. We meet at 9.30am for
coffee and biscuits and a general “natter”
amongst ourselves. At 10.15am there is a
slide show presentation or talk form a
guest speaker or one of our members.

The quality of these Tuesday meetings is
very good, and the chance to “meet old
friends and make new" is very important.

What does it cost? Tuesday attendance fee
is 50p (including coffee & biscuits), and
annual subscription is only £3.00. Nothing
too exorbitant we feel!

So, why not come along and give us a try -
we need new members. Whether you are
early/ health/ or just retired, live in Sutton,
Bradley or anywhere else in South Craven
you will be made most welcome! Don't
hesitate, do it, get down here you could
enjoy it!

Should you require any further information
please telephone Eric Ainsworth on 01535
630266.

T.B. CONSTRUCTION

BUILDERS, PLASTERERS &
CONTRACTORS

Cross Hills Enterprise Centre, Unit
1B, Skipton Road, Cross Hills,
Keighley, West Yorkshire BD20 7BX
Phone: 01535 636956
(Daytime & Evening)
and 01765 793836
(Evenings Only)
Mobile: 07831 307705
Fax: 01535 630710

SUTTON-IN-CRAVEN PARK
RESTORATION GROUP

Roy Wilkinson, Chris Todd and myself
would like to thank everyone who has
worked so hard over the last two weeks
cleaning up after the exceptional rains
which have left such a mess in the park.

Please do not think you have missed the
opening of the park following the
renovations, but once again we are in the
hands of the Lottery and are still finishing
paperwork, which is necessary to complete
our contract.

Once again | would like to thank everyone
who has helped with all the work and we
are very pleased to see that more and more
people are visiting the park and enjoying
the facilities.

Contact Barbara Smith (01535 632083) or
Roy Wilkinson (01535 634343).

Sutton Amatewr
Operatic &
ramatic

Soclet Y

Saturday 4th September at
7.30pm
MOVIE MADNESS
At the Village Hall, Sutton
A review of songs from the world
of the cinema

Included will be a mix of solos, group songs
and chorus medleys.

Admission is £6 including pie & pea supper
and a licensed bar.

Tickets on sales at Londis Store
(Place’s Place), Main Street,
Sutton or telephone Bryan Blackie
on 01535 632289.

Saturday 13th November 2004
at 7.30pm

RACE NIGHT
At the Village Hall, Sutton

Wednesday 1st December to
Saturday 4th December 2004

Annual Traditional Family Pantomime

ALADDIN
At the Village Hall, Sutton
To celebrate the 60th Anniversary of VE Day

next year, Sutton Amateurs will be presenting
a concert. Further details to follow.

If your computer’s coffin,
call Dr. Dave the boffin!

SOUTHC

CYBER CENTRE

=
AW L

Tel: 01535 637531
Email: info@sccc.biz
http://www.sccc.biz/

Home visits - New PC’s - Repairs - Upgrades
PC Valeting - Free Advice - Tuition - Components
Maintenance - Networking - Website Design

R. MULLOY

COKE & COAL
MERCHANT

also

NEW LAITHE

GARAGE

Main Street
Sutton-in-Craven

Tel: Cross Hills

633135

WALL AND FLOOR TILER

01535 635406
07956 541676
Sutton-in-Craven

Bay Horse

Ellers Road, Sutton-in-Craven

Tel: 01535 632219

Food Served
FRIDAYS — 4 pm to 9 pm
SATURDAYS -2 pm to 9 pm
SUNDAYS — 2 pm to 9 pm

SOUTH CRAVEN
ELDERLY
INITIATIVE GROUP

Don’t miss our next Road Show at St Peter's
Church, Cross Hills on the 13th October
2004 from 10am to 12 noon. This will be
another special event and we can promise
that it will be worth attending. The theme
of this event will be “Slips, Trips and
Broken Hips”, the prevention of falls.

We would like to bring to the attention of
anyone who is planning to provide disabled
facilities, including the provision of visual
and hearing apparatus, that this group has
a number of disabled members who are
willing to give their opinions, user
knowledge and experience, hopefully to
ensure that the best equipment is provided
and money is not wasted.

The South Craven Elderly Initiative Group
has amalgamated with Better Government
for Older People in Craven. This gives us a
direct line to the Home Office where we
hope to make the voice and opinions of
older people heard.

For information regarding S.C.E.I.G. please
contact Barbara Smith (Secretary) on 0135
632083.

Area Forum Funding

Local groups can get up to £500! Craven
District Council are looking for local groups
with projects that will benefit the
community.

Projects could include playgroup equipment,
community websites, village hall
improvements, activities for older people,
environmental projects, youth clubs or other
projects which will benefit the community.

For details contact Lynn Whitaker, Craven
District Council Tel 01756 706214

Application forms must be completed by 3rd
September 2004.

Mark Greenwood

Joiner & Building Contractor

I All types of
Joinery &
P R Building
; work
ProEertz Care & REEalt undertaken

Tel: 01535 637668
Mobile: 07760 197735

11 Hazel Grove Road, Sutton-in-Craven,
North Yorks, BD20 7QT.
Email: mark.greenwood3@tiscali.co.uk

Sutton Village Hall

The Hall Committee together with the
Village Committee have been successful in
acquiring an “On License” from the
Magistrates at Skipton allowing them to
run bars for any type of function, without
having to apply for an occasional licence.

In the past the Village Committee required
at least five weeks notice to acquire an
occasional licence which the Magistrates
granted at only ten sessions per year.

The Licensees, who have successfully
completed a training course at Tyro
Training College in Skipton, are Mrs
Christine Young and Mr David Harrison
both of the Village Committee.

KIDS' DISCO!

for 4 to 11 year olds

Village Hall
Saturday October 16th
2.00pm to 4.00pm

visir @Whe BBlack
%uﬂ EsnnSun‘on

Tel: (01535) 632352

OPENING HOURS:
MON - WED: 1.30pm - 11.00pm
THURSDAY: 12.00 noon - 11.00pm
FRI - SAT: 1.30pm - 11.00pm
SUNDAY: 12.00 noon - 10.30pm

GENERAL KNOWLEDGE QUIZ
THURS: 9.15pm * CASH PRIZE + SUPPER

W. RILEY

— Plastering
— Pebble Dashing
— 25 years experience
Telephone:
Cross Hills 632919
Mobile: 07818 657599
Hollin Root Farm,

Sutton-in-Craven,
Near Keighley BD20 7AU




1950 "Quaker Girls"

Chorus Line from Sutton Amateur Dramatic
Society's February 1950 production of
"Quaker Girl".

Do you recognize anybody in the picture?
If so, please contact the News Editor on
632960.

Photo B Gill

POST OFFICE
& NEWSAGENTS

44 Main Street, Sutton-in-Craven
Tel: Cross Hills 632205

Sutton Art Club

The Art Club was formed in 1968 and
meets weekly in the Senior Citizens’ Centre
in North Street, Wednesdays from 7.00pm
t0 9.00pm.

During the winter months, seven or eight
well known artists visit to demonstrate their
techniques.

Our Annual Exhibition will be held in Sutton
Village Hall on Saturday 18th and Sunday
19th September 2004.

New members are welcome.

Bryan Gill

Chris & Viv
offer a personal service for:
Banking, Foreign Currency, 1ravel
Insurance, Travellers Cheques,

Photo Copying & Fax Service

Gifts, Toys, Cards, Stationery,
Sweets and Tobacco
Home Delivery lor newspapers & [lowers

GO R NIVIHEL,
GARAGI

Unit 2, Railway Goods Yard,
Cross Hills, Keighley, BD20 7DS
Tel: 01535 634449

30 Victoria Street
Skipton

North Yorkshire
BD23 1JE

Tel: 01756 709777

[

dalesway
STAIRLIFTS &
MOBILITY PRODUCTS

Please try our products at our
showroom or in the comfort of
your own home

* Stairlifts at best prices
* Battery operated reclining bathlifts

 Sherbourne Dual Motor
Riser/Recliner Chairs

A full range of Mobility Scooters

 £50 off our marked price or
quoted price if you bring this
advert with you

* Many other products available

www.daleswaystairlifts.co.uk

Sutton Village
Committee 2004

Sutton Cricket Club

The season is four games away from being
completed for the senior teams.

It has been a stop-start season due to the
weather with six games lost to rain. Indeed
like some other parts of the village the
cricket field was flooded in August, the third
time in five years this has happened during
the summer.

The first team are close to the bottom of
league Division One and are fighting
relegation. Recent performances have been
much improved however and confidence
remains for the rest of the season. Highlight
of the season to date has been the batting
of veteran Alan Johnson plus the bowling of
Darren Wild. The second team are also in
the bottom end of Division 5. We have a
good mix of youth and experience in the
team, which is capable of improving on
their current league position.

The Under 11 and Under 13 Junior teams
have completed their fixtures for the season.
The U11's finished mid table and produced
a number of good displays. Highlight of the
season was reaching the semi final of the
cup which was only lost in the final over.
The U13's often found themselves up
against older players in the age group but
nevertheless put up some spirited
performances. We hope to see all the junior
players next season. The club wishes to
thank Richard Wilkinson for his unstinting
efforts in managing both teams during the
season.

David Holdsworth (Secretary)

A LOCAL FIRM FOR LOCAL PEOPLE
TRAVEL AT LAST YEAR’S PRICES

LOCAL - AIRPORT
LONG DISTANCE

PAINTER &
PECORATOR

ROBERT HORTON
3 Hall Close,

Sutton-in-Craven
Tel: 01935 634194
Mobile: 07974 320649

%

Life President: Roy Wilkinson
Tel 634343

Officers
Chairman: Stuart Robinson
Tel 634275

Vice Chairman: David Harrison-Young
Tel 636639

Treasurer: Chris Todd
Tel 636959

Secretary: Betty Leigh
Tel 636708

Events Secretary: Christine Young
Tel 636639

News Editor: Paul Wilkinson
Tel 632960

Members

Mick Herpe Tel 634009

Ann Cox Tel 632365

Christine Robinson Tel 634275
Bob Young Tel 636639

Peter Carlisle Tel 632006
David Harrison Tel 630605

Where the heck’s that?

Answer in next issue, or check the village
web site at the end of September.

LOCAL LAD WINS
FUN DAY DRAW

Following the Free Prize Draw run at Sutton
Fun Day on Sunday 20th June 2004 we are
pleased to announce that the winner of the
draw winning a new computer is local lad
Tom Hardaker, son of the Landlady of the
Kings Arms pub in Sutton-in-Craven.

The draw was run by South Craven Cyber
Centre based in Cross Hills near Keighley.

Tom, a pupil at South Craven School said
“It's brilliant. | am so happy with the new
computer which | have won; it will help me
with my school work in my up-and-coming
GCSE's.”

David Thomason, manager of South Craven
Cyber Centre said “I am happy we can
invest in the local community helping at
events in the area; and | am pleased Tom is
happy with his new computer.”

South Craven Cyber Centre is currently
offering a discounted back to school
computer package with all the hardware
and software that pupils need for their
school work.

For more information about the package or
free friendly advice you can contact South
Craven Cyber Centre on 01535 637531.

CookPrior

ASSQCIATES LTR

Process, Environmental
& Business Management

To find out how we can help with
environmental, regulatory & business
management problems, contact Kevin or
Diana on 01535 635128 ¢ 6 High
Street, Sutton-in-Craven BD20 7NX
For more information see
www.cookprior.co.uk

Hare &
Hounds
Lothersdale Tel: 630977
Food served
12.00 noon - 2.00 pm
6.00 pm - 9.00 pm
7 days a week
including Sundays

There is now a regular
Bus Service to Lothersdale

Beer Garden with Aviary * Pool Room

PUBLISHED BY SUTTON VILLAGE COMMITTEE & PRINTED BY KAY JAY PRINT, CROSS HILLS Tel: 01535 632921

H. Hawker

(PLUMBING & HEATING)
Domestic &
Commercial
Plumbing &

Heating Engineers

Telephone:

01535 637057




